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1. Robin Lighty, DEP’s Bureau of Mining and Reclamation, discussed the Coal Mine Methane Recovery (CMMR) Work Plan for GHG Reduction.

2. The CMMR addresses methane released from longwall mining rather than strip mining or coal bed methane. 
a. Rule-of-thumb: deep coal has more methane(hence strip mining is not covered
b. Volume of coal stripped is diminishing whereas deep mined coal volume is relatively constant and deeper seams (with yet more methane per unit volume) remain
3. George Ellis noted that some facts in the Summary are misleading:


a. The 10-12% capture does not occur at all longwall mines
b. The feasibility of 20% capture may be technically feasible in the future, but not necessarily now (Robin indicated the intent was for 2025 and would modify the summary)

c. Reference to economic feasibility should be taken out or modified (Robin agreed)
d. Coal mine methane definition is needed (Robin agreed)

4. Robin gave an overview of the means for methane capture:
a. Remove by drilling/venting before coal removal (most effective/highest quality)
b. Capture as remove/process coal
c. Destroy methane as mine is ventilated (experimental approach presently)
d. Capture “gob gas” (uncertain feasibility)
5. Discussion of the three “bullet items” on page 3 of the Workplan revealed confusion concerning the intent, namely is the goal to reduce methane loss to levels less than the year 2000 levels or a certain percent (20 or 25) reduction of 2025 methane that would otherwise be lost?  It was recommended that the Commonwealth should encourage longwall mine operators to capture 10 percent of CMM by 2025 by so modifying the workplan. 
6. Robin indicated he will revise the workplan to address the subcommittee’s comments.
7. George Ellis will provide the subcommittee with his comments (as well as Robin).

8. Terry asked members to submit written comments that may remain on the waste GHG workplans which were discussed at the 1/14/09.
9. The additional items provided 1/13/09 by Malcolm were briefly discussed.  Terry asked the subcommittee members to review the list and email him with any that they feel the subcommittee should raise to the CACC for further development by DEP.
10. The next meeting was scheduled for 2/12/09.  The remaining GHG work plans will be discussed.
